
  
 
 
 
 
 

INFO 
 

 
DEAR MEMBERS:                              June 06, 2008. 
 
 
 
You must be fully aware of the recent incidents, which appeared in the print and 
electronic media implicating Cockpit Crew of permitting un-licensed crew in the Cockpit. 
The Association has done its best to support its affected pilots as they were being 
blamed for something they had not indulged in. The respective inquiries in the incidents 
carried out by the Flight Operations have exonerated the crew. But to preclude any 
such incident in future, the Association requests all its members to adhere to the 
instructions issued by the  Flight Operations on the subject of:- 
 
1. Keeping the Cockpit door closed and locked at all times during the flight. 
 
2. No person should be permitted to occupy the J/Seats in the Cockpit except the 

Licensed Flight Crew members. 
 
It is also emphasized here that as pilots, for obvious reasons, we are being watched 
closely by everyone because of the recent changes in the top PIA Management. Let us 
not give any chance to any one to malign us individually or our esteemed Association. 
 
Thanking you, 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
F/O Arif Majeed 
GENERAL SECRETARY  


